

# Mt. Hood Region Cadillac & LaSalle Club



Portland, OR

Website: <u>www.mthoodclc.com</u>

#### March 2021 Newsletter

Spring has finally arrived after that late winter snow/ice event that effect many of you. That 60 degree weather recently has allowed us to get outside and enjoy the sprouting plants and trees. Just around the corner is the longer days and hopefully summer activities that come with it.

Richard Fabbro continues to develop driving tours that may include Central Oregon, 2020 driving tour options and Long Beach Washington with the Pacific Northwest group from Seattle area and other ideas you may have. Contact Richard if you've got an idea that would interest the club touring schedule.

We also our pushing ahead with the all Cadillac and LaSalle car show at the Red Apple restaurant on August 21. Mark your calendar and let's hope this event resumes this summer. We are needing trophy sponsors (have 5 need 4 more) and raffle prizes for the show.

Sue Rohner our newest member at large continues to take on the clubs clothing options. A few of the 2020 driving tour members had purchased polo shirts with the 2020 emblem with our Mount Hood emblem. Sue is putting together a process for all to purchase shirts with the Mound Hood emblem minus the 2020 emblem. Many color options and sizes are available. Stay tuned for these shirts ordering process to be completed.

We continue to have monthly board meetings (2nd Thursday) and general meetings (4th Thursday) at the Elmer's restaurant 1933 NE 181st in Portland. When the webmaster is available we hold them by zoom. It has been a challenge to get as many of you back either in person or on zoom. Over time we all should be able to meet in person either at our meetings or on tours.

Stay safe and hope to see you all soon.

Keith Stone

### MHRCLC General Membership Meeting

#### March 25, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 6:48pm at Elmer's.

This was an in-person meeting, and members present were: Keith and Penny Stone, Johnny and Bonnie McCauley, Leonard and Debbie Dutton, Sue Rohner, Jode and Bad Groff, Mona Marsh, Orville Crull, Rocio Baunsgard.

#### **Announcements:**

The 2021 Grand Nationals in Albuquerque, NM has been cancelled. This Grand National will be postponed until June 2023. The 2022 Grand National will be held in Chicago, IL.

Minutes were not read or voted on due to Bonnie being unable to attend because of an injury.

Debbie Dutton reported the amount that we have in the treasury. Mona bought 2 Grill Badges at the meeting, and we received a check for dues for one member, both of which will be added to the treasury.

#### Committee Reports-

- A. Activities- Richard Fabbro- No report because Richard was out of town.
- B. Membership-Laurie Abbott- No report- not in attendance
- C. Newsletter- Rocio Baunsgard- Has emailed the newsletter, and will mail the hard copies to the non-computer users soon.

There was discussion on the cost of printing and mailing the hard copies. Johnny suggested that the Board look at the costs of mailing the newsletters, (printer paper, ink, large envelopes and the increased cost of postage) and consider adding that cost to the dues of those who wish to continue to have newsletters mailed.

- D. Member at Large-Larry Schick- No report- not in attendance
- E. Member at Large-Sue Rohner- Sue showed the shirts with our logo and said that Richard will work to get the ad for them in the Self Starter. The company we are getting the shirts through has furnished a link for people to look at information about the shirts, (sizes, colors and item numbers), to put in our ad. There was a discussion on whether we should limit colors, or not.

We will be ordering a stock of shirts, probably in limited colors, to have on hand for purchase at our All Cadillac & LaSalle Show.

Sue also reported that she talked to the shop and asked if we could get the logo reduced in size so that despite the reduction in size, there didn't seem to be any loss in detail. There would be a minimal setup fee.

Brad suggested that we make masks with our logo screen printed on it, to include with merchandise sales. So, said she would check to see if that would be something that our shop would do.

F. Webmaster-Chris McCauley- No report-out on family emergency

#### **Old Business-**

A. Grill Badges- Ad for Grill Badges expires in the April edition of the Self Starter.

B. Name badges- Bonnie and Debbie are going to go to the company who makes our name badges and see what it would cost to make a larger version of our badges. The current cost of name badges to members is \$15.

#### **New Business-**

- A. All Cadillac & LaSalle Show (Red Apple)- Plan Development
  - 1. Flyer- Bonnie will send Keith a digital copy of the flyer from the 2019 show as reference.
  - 2. Trophy sponsors- we currently have 5 people who have agreed to sponsor trophies. We need 4 more people to sponsor trophies as we have 9 categories altogether.
  - 3. Raffle- Penny will be coordinating the raffle. She will also need more people to help her bring in prizes. We discussed the need for members to start bringing raffle prizes early so that we can have a good raffle. It isn't something we can wait until the last minute to do. Laurie will be reminding people in her monthly calls. Bonnie will send reminder in an email and Rocio will put a reminder notice in the newsletter. We will be once again having the Special Raffle, so please be thinking about prizes that would be included in this type of raffle.
  - 4. Bonnie gave Keith a list of all of the trophy categories that were used in the 2019 show. The board voted to just use the same categories again.
  - 5. Johnny suggested that we do some kind of notification/blitz to ask people to come to the next meeting to help plan the upcoming show.
  - 6. Brad Groff will check to see if the KISN Good Guys are still doing DJ for car shows, and how much they charge. It was mentioned that several people thought that they may no longer be doing this.
    - 7. Brad asked about Covid rules in Clackamas County that might affect the car show. It is an outdoor event, which helps, but we will have to watch the mandates put out by the Governor at the time. We will proceed as if it will happen.
  - 8. CLC Museum Board ElectionsJohnny mentioned that there is a ballot for the CLC Museum Board in the Self Starter this
    month. He suggested that members pull it out, vote and return it. There are 3 Western Region
    people running, and it would be good to bring some of the notice to the West, as most of the
    people who are on the board are from the East. There is information on each of the people
    running so that you can find out a little about them, and you can vote for up to 15 people. Sandi
    Terry is very qualified, and is the wife or our Western Region VP. Please consider voting for our
  - 9. Brad will call Mark, his contact for the Beaches summer shows at PIR and see if they are going to have the events this summer, or if it has been cancelled for the summer.

#### **Next Meetings:**

Western people.

April 8th -

MHRCLC Board meeting- Elmer's Restaurant on 181st and San Raphael- 6pm dinner, 7pm meeting.

April 22<sup>nd</sup> –

MHRCLC General Membership meeting- Elmer's Restaurant, 181<sup>st</sup> and San Raphael- 6pm dinner, 7pm meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:53 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Bonnie McCauley-Secretary-MHRCLC

## **Great opportunity to buy** fabulous shirts At sale prices Shipping \$5 **CLEARANCE PRICES!!!!!**

Please call Debbie Dutton at at 503 706 4843. If it goes to voice mail please leave a message. Debbie will call you back PRICE \$20 SHIPPING \$5

Ladies white V-neck shirts \$15.00

3XL - 2

2XL - 2

XL - 2 -2

MED -1

#### BLACK POLO SHIRTS \$25.00

XL - 3

L -1

MED -1

#### LIGHT BLUE

XL - 1

WHITE

2XL - 1

XL-2

#### MENS BLACK POLO SHIRTS

XL -2

L-2

GRAY

2XL- 2

L - 1

#### NAVY

2XL-1

XL - 1

MED-1

#### BURGUNDY

JACKET 3XL 1 \$35.00

### BLUE RAYON CAMP SHIRTS \$25.00

2XL - 2

WHITE 2XL-2

#### MENS MECHANIC SHIRTS \$25.00

TAN LARGE 2

GRAY XL-2

LT BLUE XL -1

**BLACK 2XL** 

#### CLEARANCE PRICES!!!! SWEAT SHIRTS \$20

#### BLACK 1 2XL

NAVY

1 3XL

1 2XL

#### LT BLUE

2 3XL

1 2XL



# Mail all correspondence to: Cadillac & LaSalle Club Mt. Hood Region PO Box 2741 Clackamas OR 97015

DIRECTOR	Keith Stone	503-203-8401	kcsmooth59@yahoo.com
VICE PRESIDENT	Carl Johnson	503-761-0185	carlj60s@earthlink.net
SECRETARY	Bonnie McCauley	503-661-3299	bonjonmc@comcast.net
TREASURER	Debbie Dutton	503-706-4843	ddoubledutt@aol.com
ACTIVITIES CHAIR	Johnny McCauley	503-789-1674	bonjonmc@comcast.net
MEMBERSHIP CHAIR	Laurie Abbott	971-255-7096	Lja5674@gmail.com
WEBMASTER	Chris McCauley	503-936-5826	Chris.s.mccauley@gmail
MEMBER AT LARGE	Larry Schick	503-784-1000	lschick60@gmail.com
SUNSHINE PERSON	Carol Barteaux	503-775-7754	carolbarteaux@yahoo.com
NEWSLETTER	Rocio Baunsgard	360-606-0290	Rbaunsgard@yahoo.com

Editor Rocio Baunsgard